From: Adam Cruse
To: Paula Harrison

Subject: Frankland Road Roundabout - Cyclist conflict

Date: 09 September 2019 16:46:58

Attachments: Frankland Road - Detailed design rev A.pdf

Dear Clerk.

I am writing to you today to inform you of our proposals we have to try and accommodate this issue occurring on the Roundabout outside of WRc building. I am sure you are all aware but I will give you a brief description of the issues. Cyclists are joining the roundabout from the access road to the allotments travelling the wrong way around the roundabout causing near misses with WRc's staff vehicles.

I enclose a plan showing our current thoughts on measures that we could introduce in an effort to improve cyclist behaviour here. These consist of –

- Moving the give way lines forward to the junction itself in recognition that this is a vehicle access road
- Orientating the give way lines to face the roundabout directly rather than obliquely to emphasise the status of the roundabout
- Raising one of the sections of dropped kerb to discourage cyclists from cutting the corner
- Additional signs on the roundabout itself to emphasis the status of the island Amendments to the yellow lines - to emphasis the status of the junction with the access road. This will obviously need a new TRO and consultation.

I am sure that you can appreciate that we are dealing with many requests for schemes on the highway and that we need to prioritise resources accordingly. Particular priority has to be given to the main road network and locations where there is already a record of injury collisions. I will however progress these proposals as part of our overall programme of works.

Please let me know your thoughts on these proposals.

Adam Cruse EngTech MICE Senior Traffic Technician

Traffic Management Team Swindon Borough Council

Tel: 01793 46 6399 (6399)

Mol: 07823 525438

Web: www.swindon.gov.uk

The views expressed in this email are personal and may not necessarily reflect those of Swindon Borough Council unless explicitly stated otherwise. This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error, please notify

me immediately. If you are not the intended recipient of this email, you should not copy it for any purpose, or disclose its contents to any other person. Senders and recipients of email should be aware that, under the Data Protection Act 2018 and Freedom of Information Act 2000, the contents may have to be disclosed. The contents may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation This footnote also confirms that this email has been swept by Anti-Virus software for the presence of computer viruses. However, Swindon Borough Council cannot accept liability for viruses that may be in this email and we recommend that you check all emails with an appropriate virus scanner.

....